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April  

Sunday 30th    Working Bee 9am ɀ 12pm 

May 

Tuesday 9th    NAPLAN- Language Conventions & Writing (Gr 3 & 5 

students)  

Wednesday 10th   NAPLAN ɀ Reading (Gr 3 & 5 students) 

      School Banking Cancelled Today 

Thursday 11 th   Fete Planning Meeting 9am in Staffroom  

      NAPLAN ɀ Numeracy (Gr 3 & 5 students)  

      -ÏÔÈÅÒȭÓ $ÁÙ 3ÔÁÌÌ 3ÅÔ 5Ð 

Friday 12th    -ÏÔÈÅÒȭÓ $ÁÙ 3ÔÁÌÌ 

Wednesday 17 th    School Council Meeting ɀ 7pm  

Friday 19th    District Cross Country 

      Aussie Assembly     

Monday 22 nd   Education Week Commences ɀ School Tour 10am  

Tuesday 23rd   Grandparents Day 9am ɀ 12pm (All Grandparents Welcome) 

      Open Night 6pm ɀ 7pm       

Friday 26th    Open Morning 9am ɀ 12pm   

June 

Friday 2nd    Division Cross Country 

Friday 9 th    Curriculum Day  

Monday 12th   1ÕÅÅÎȭÓ "ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙ 0ÕÂÌÉÃ (ÏÌÉÄÁÙ 

Wednesday 14 th    School Council Meeting ɀ 7pm 

Friday 16th    Aussie Assembly 

Tuesday 20 th    Regional Cross Country 

Wednesday 28th   Reports Go Home 

Frid ay 30th    Final Day Term 2 ɀ 2.30pm Dismissal  
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Working Bee 

This Sunday we are holding our first Working Bee for the year from 9.00a.m.-

12.00p.m.  We hope to spread mulch, plant trees and paint the outside of the 

South building. We always have a sausage sizzle to finish off and celebrate 

what we have achieved. If you have some spare time on Sunday, we would 

love to see you at the Working Bee. 

 

Education Week 

This year Education Week will be held from Monday 22nd - Friday 26th May. We 

have organised an exciting program for the week to showcase our great school 

including Grandparents Day for all Grandparents of students in Prep - Grade 6 

on Tuesday 23rd May, Open Night on Wednesday 24th and Open Morning on 

Friday 26th. More details for Education Week will follow in the next few weeks. 

 

Aussie of the Month 

Congratulations to Hisa who last Friday was announced as our Aussie of the 

Month. Hisa is a kind and caring student always willing to lend a hand. 

Congratulations Hisa, we are all very proud of you. 

 

Congratulations also to Jye who is as our Sports Star of the Month. Jye always 

gives of his best in all Health and Physical Education activities. Well done Jye. 

 

Our Artist for the month of April is Lavitta. Lavittaôs spectacular line drawing 

sits proudly in the school foyer. Well done Lavitta. 

  

Our Performing Artist of the Month is Lucy. Lucy loves all aspects of school 

particularly the Performing Arts. Well done Lucy. 

 

District Athletics 

Unfortunately, the District Athletic Carnival was postponed due to the weather 

on Wednesday. The Sports Association have a number of back up dates 

organised and we will have a date organised after the Sports Association 

meeting on Tuesday. 

 

 



Vermont Lionôs Club 

Every fortnight members of the Vermont Lionôs Club visit our school to work 

with students on projects around the school. The group have already built the 

new seats around the oval and the next project is the reconstruction of our 

vegetable garden beds. 

 

Mrs Emonson has applied for and been successful in securing a $5,000 grant 

from Knox Council to support the reconstruction of our vegetable garden beds, 

which is great news. We look forward to working with the Lionôs Club to 

regenerate our vegetable garden. 

 

Have a great weekend. 

Go Tigers!!! 5-0 

 

Wayne Macdonald 

Principal 



 

 

 
 
  
 
Late Arrivals 
Please remember to sign your child in at the office if they are late for school.  If 
your child will not be attending school on any day, please either call the office 
on 9801 1900 or email drake.debra.aa@edumail.vic.gov.au  
 
Lyndall & Deb 

 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER  

May 

Monday 1st Kathryn Watt & Lisa Vanin-Smith 

Tuesday 2nd Alicia Randall & Jenni Browne 

Wednesday 3rd Michelle Pancutt & Caroline Murray 

 

WASPS NEST ROSTER 
April 

Saturday 29th Byrne Family (1B) 

Sunday 30th Davis Family (2A) 

 

Urgent - If you have one of our WASPS Nest keys at home, please return it to the 

office. 

OFFICE NEWS ..... 

LOST 
 

Kaden (2B) and Noah (2B) have lost their named bomber jackets.  

If you find their jacket, please bring it to the office. 
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PARENTõS ASSOCIATION 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Fete Planning Meeting 
 

On Thursday 11th  May at 9am in the Staffroom, we will be holding the first 

fete planning meeting. If you would like to be involved in helping plan the 

school fete this year,  please come along and join us for a chat to get the 

ball rolling ! Many hands make light work ð letõs make this yearõs fete a 

fantastic fun filled day for all WaSPS families!!!  

 

 

Motherõs Day Stall ð Help Needed Friday May 12th  

We are holding our Mother õs Day Stall this year on Friday 12 th  May and we 

are looking for you r help with the following: -  

 

Stall Set Up    Thursday 11th  May 

Selling Morning   Friday 12 th  May 8.45am ð 12pm 

After School Sales   Friday 12 th  May 3pm ð 4pm 

If you are able to help at any of these sessions, please let the school 

office know by Monday 8 th  May. 

 



Entertainment Books  

Books are now for sale either online or from the office for $70 each.   

 



OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS PROGRAM NEWS ..  
 

Monday 24th April 2017 

Marble Painting 

Today our art activity was marble painting. The children selected their 

colours and placed marbles into the tray to roll around and create some 

fantastic patterns! We talked about the difference between primary and 

secondary colours and what colours they would make if they mixed 

together. Some of the children found that if they put too much paint the 

colours mixed into a murky colour but if they put less paint they could 

get a much clearer pattern. Jacob then used his hands to mix the paint 

around and said he had óhulk handsô because his hands and arms had 

turned green from the paint! Lots of children did multiple marble 

paintings and we canôt wait to display them around the hive! 



   

SCHOOL BANKING PROGRAM 

Please note that there will be no school banking on 

Wednesday 10th May. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each time a student makes a deposit into their Youthsaver account through School 

Banking, they receive a silver Dollarmites Token. 

Once 10 Tokens are collected, they can be redeemed for one of the exciting reward items. 

Two items are made available each term. Students also receive a certificate when they 

reach certain savings milestones. 

 

 

 

 

2017 Reward Items - 

¶ 3D Chalk Set ï Term 2 

¶ Tablet Case ï Term 2 

¶ Smiley Emoji Keyring ï Term 3 

¶ Volt Handball ï Term 3 

¶ Pencil + Tech Case ï Term 4 

¶ Epic Earphones ï Term 4 

To redeem a Reward, students must send a note indicating their Reward choice with their 

10 Silver Dollarmites Tokens to school with their bank book.  

HELP NEEDED 

The School Banking Program is run by parent volunteers each Wednesday of 

term from 9am ï 10am approximately. 

 We need help to continue with this valuable Program.  If you could spare 

some time to assist, we would love to hear from you.   

Please contact the office as soon as possible if you can help keep the School 

Banking Program operating. 

 



 
 

 ONLINE UNIFORM SHOP  
Order online at 

ht tps://www.rhsports.com.au/shop/product/clothing/school  wear/wantirna south ps  

or visit the RHS Uniform Shop at  
Unit 12/100 New Street, Ringwood. Phone 9870 1377  

 Trading Hours ï Monday to Friday 9am to 5pm 

 

https://www.rhsports.com.au/shop/product/clothing/school
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April 
1st Angus, Annabelle & Miranda 3rd Jordan 4th Aisha 5th Stephie 6th Damon 
8th Amy 9th Llogan & Devlin 10th Jessica & Flynn 12th Mathew 19th Jake 
20th Leah 21st Rohan 22nd Hayden 24th Max 26th Xavier 29th Oliver & Rae  
30th Evana 
 
May 
5th Maanav & Bodhi 6th Laila & Chloe 7th Noah 8th Tennyson 10th Abhijot  
14th Alicia 16th Emily 17th Alex 18th Annalise & Daniel 22nd Logan 23rd Kaelin 
26th Giaan 28th Cullen & Ethan 29th Aaron 31st Callum 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

New Hive Phone Number  

 0421 250 881 
TIQBIZ 

If you need any assistance 
with your Tiqbiz App, please  

contact  Tiqbiz directly  on 
9800 1489. 

  

2017 TERM DATES 
Term 1 30/1/17* - 31/3/17 
Term 2 18/4/17 ï 30/6/17 
Term 3    17/7/17 ï 22/9/17 
Term 4    9/10/17 ï 22/12/17 
 


